CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

 16th July, 2001.

Present:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



R. Bell, M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood



and K. Horton .

A. Roberts also attended

· Community Legal Partnership – Maura Brooks to attend future meeting of the Providers Group to explain how the Customer Contact Centre operates and how requests for information on voluntary organisations will be dealt with.

· Corporate Services Service Plan – amendments were made to the Plan to reflect the views of those present. AGREED that the Electoral Matters Members Working Party be requested to review the performance indicators for the Elections Section.

· Format for future monthly updates – Performance Management

· Future reports to relate to the following topics and the text on each topic to be no more than a paragraph long.

· Directorate Budget


] only to be reported when

· BVPI’s




] targets are not being met

· Key Financial Health Indicators
]

· To be reported on a quarterly basis:-

· Audit reports

] this information will be

· Policy Progress

] cumulative i.e. each report will

· Equal Opportunities
] include all information from  

· Local Agenda 21

] 1st April each year

· Crime and Disorder
]

· To be reported monthly:-

· Identifying debt (write-offs/systems)

· Reducing debt (ease of payment/prepayment)

· Chasing debt

· Payroll

· Sickness

· Customer Service Monthly Update – 

· Ordsall Neighbourhood Office – meeting held on 12th July to discuss relocation of Library and Post Office – can only be achieved when Housing vacate the premises – needs progressing quickly in order to develop as a customer service centre.

· Performance figures for the CCC still holding up well

· Some staff have left to take up permanent jobs

· Results of the customer satisfaction survey were pleasing

· Salford had a high profile at the recent conference at Tameside

· Pathfinder Team Structure – 

· Mike Willetts submitted a report on the proposed Pathfinder Programme Team Structure together with an outline of the roles involved.

·  Agreed that following receipt of an information pack, Alan Eastwood to contact Councillors Boyd and Mann to see if they would be prepared to be additional members on the Programme Board.

·  Programme of works to be submitted to Cabinet for their approval. Should there be a Lead Member with cross cutting responsibility for I.T. ?.

· Seminar for Members to be held later in the year, focusing on Members role in policy making/ service users/ how it affects their interface with the public

· Press release required following the signing of the contract with Rank Xerox for 3 Docu Tech 65 printers

· Capital Programme:-

· Following schemes approved:-

· Internal refurbishment of properties Peel 9 / Edgefold Crescent 1 - £429,887

· Repair and replacement of fencing £385,489.11

· Upgrade of electric heating to low rise properties in Eccles -£110,631.88

· New gas heating boiler plant at Lawrence Lowry Court - £57,393.03

· Heating replacement work at Cumberland Avenue, Cadishead - £59,133

· Upgrade gas central heating to properties on the Higher Irlam Estate £123,405

· Melbourne Street Environmental Improvements

· Disposal of 9 Murray Street Salford

· Disposal of 316 Lower Broughton Road

· Disposal of 6 Manley Street

· Clearance area for 9 and 11 George Street Salford

· Approval of DFG’s at £40,000 and £41,000 plus fees

· Housing additional staffing

· Extend the contract with Bolton Mediation Services until June 2004 at a cost of £310 per case

· Refurbishment of the Admiralty Estate (Eccles and Irlam) - £527,723

· Adelphi Footbridge refurbishment - £74,461.42

· That consideration of the following scheme be deferred pending Alan Eastwood being satisfied that the settlement proposed is the best the Council could obtain – site of former Peel Hall Hospital

· Finance Performance Highlights –

· Area analysis required on Council Tax collection

· Verification Framework – need to ensure working with Housing

· Payroll Councillor Hinds attended for this item-

· Councillor Hinds referred to a recent instance where a Welfare Assistant at a school in Swinton had received on pay and had been told that she would have to wait until October to be paid, He had spoken to the Alan Westwood and the matter had been resolved.

· Alan Eastwood, Roger Bell and Maura Brooks to produce an action plan to try and ensure this situation does not happen again.

· Information required by Councillor Antrobus –for 1.30 p.m. On Wednesday 18th July

· Statistical analysis

· What are the problems – in detail

· What is the backlog and analysed by directorate

· What are the perceived problems with the computer system

· Full details of the case referred to above and who told the person they would not get paid until October

· The introduction of the revised cash collection arrangements had resulted in 900 tenants requesting to pay by direct debit and 1000 seeking details on the use of plastic cards

· Verification Framework meeting with Housing to be arranged on Alan Westwood’s return to work.

· Letter sent to all Members from the Benefits Agency re Councillor’s allowances – view of Alan Eastwood that we should not be supplying the in formation on behalf of Members – to be discussed when the full extent of how many Members are involved is known.

